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Game Bird Surveys at Mauna Kea 
and Kapapala GMA 
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Dr. Javier Cotín and DOFAW biologists Kanalu Sprout 

and ϥan Cole began the annual game bird surveys at 

Mauna Kea and Kapapala Cooperative Game 

Management Area (GMA). Hunters from OɅahu and Big 

ϥsland recently surveyed with the aid of dogs at both 

Mauna Kea and Kapapala GMA.  

 

For Kapapala, 73 transects were selected and divided in 

8 sections. Most transects were set along open roads 

or paths, due to the dense vegetation that most of the 

Kapapala Forest reserve presents. For Mauna Kea, 68 

transects were selected and divided in 9 sections. 

Transects were oϜ trail but following previous transects 

already marked designed for Palila surveys. 

 

Surveys have been conducted with and without the use 

of dogs. However, data has shown that dogs produce 

more accurate estimates of game birds than without 

the use of dogs. Thirteen species of game birds have 

been detected throughout the surveys with ErkelɅs 

francolins being the most abundant. The most recent 

survey data is currently being analyzed for review by 

DOFAW staϜ.  

 

A big thank you to all of our hunters and their dogs that 

came out to participate! 
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